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Caption: Acting Prime Minister and Minister for Rural and Maritime Development and Disaster 

Management Hon. Inia Seruiratu addresses the National Disaster Management Council virtual 

meeting in Suva this week. 

SUVA- Members of the National Disaster Management Council (NDMC) have been urged to be vigilant as 

we set out into the 2021-2022 Cyclone Season. 

 

Acting Prime Minister and Minister for Rural and Maritime Development and Disaster Management Hon. 

Inia Seruiratu in addressing the Council meeting virtually on Monday said, the 2021-2022 Tropical Cyclone 

Seasonal Outlook had been released by the Fiji Meteorological Services and agencies must ensure they 

were prepared accordingly. 

 

One to three tropical cyclones are predicted to pass through Fiji’s Exclusive Economic Zones (EEZ) this 

cyclone season. 

 

“We are aware of what we should expect in the current cyclone season, and I wish to again remind all of us 

that given the significant changes that are particularly climate related, we just need to be vigilant always 

and prepare accordingly,” Hon. Seruiratu said. 

 



“There’s a lot of unpredictability in the events that do occur every now and then and in learning from past 

experiences as well, I wish to also again remind all of us that we need to prepare and continue to 

communicate and coordinate during this cyclone season.” 

 

“There have been Operational Readiness Checks (ORC) at NDMO and I am sure some organisations have 

also gone into checking their status of operational readiness which is very critical for us as we head into the 

cyclone season.” 

 

Minister Seruiratu also encouraged the Council members to closely follow the weather updates released 

daily by the Fiji Met Service. 

 

Additionally, the Hon. Minister informed the Council that there have been a number of activities conducted 

by the Ministry, through the National Disaster Management Office (NDMO) in raising awareness on the 

importance of disaster preparedness. 

 

These events included the launch of the National Disaster Media Awareness Campaign last month and the 

annual National Disaster Awareness Week (NDAW) which was recently convened virtually. 

 

Hon. Seruiratu also acknowledged the Council members for their participation in the Preparedness and 

Prevention and Mitigation Committee meetings in the lead up of the start of the current cyclone season. 

 

-ENDS- 

The Ministry of Rural and Maritime Development and Disaster Management is responsible for implementing development 

strategies that bring Fijians living in rural and maritime regions the same level of access to essential services and economic 

opportunities as anywhere else in the country. We coordinate and implement the Fijian Government’s rural and maritime 

development initiatives with a mission to empower Fiji’s rural sector. We also spearhead disaster risk reduction initiatives at 

national and sub-national level including disaster preparedness, response, and recovery. We have offices for each of Fiji’s 14 

provinces including Rotuma, leading the Fijian Government’s rural development and disaster risk management operations.  
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